
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

June 27, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Mike Smith, Michael Meehan, Jason Call, Gil Finch, Mark Gross, Diane Allard. alternate 
Absent:   Bob Roy, Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Steven Heyliger, Scott Gahan, Maura Chappelle 
Diane Allard was designated a voting member at the absence of a regular member.
Minutes
Michael Meehan made the motion to approve the June 13, 2023, meeting minutes as read, seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 

Consultation – Scott and Lisa Neuman – Boundary Line Adjustment

Scott and Lisa Neuman proposed a boundary line adjustment for land off Old Cherry Mountain Road, Map 17, Lots 10B and 10C.  Each lot is reached by 50’ rights-of-way.  They now are proposing adding new designated rights-of-way.   The Board secretary contacted the Neumans after the June 13 meeting sharing the Board’s comments about the new plan.  So far, the Neumans have not responded in return. 

Consultation – Beaver Brook Planning & Design – Boundary Line

                                                                                       Adjustment

The Board secretary reported she had a meeting with Mike Seraikas of Beaver Brook Planning & Design acting as agent for property at 23 Chambers Road, Map 17, Lots 5 and 5A to discuss a plan for a boundary line adjustment between the two lots.  He is acting as agent for the owner, McGlinchy of Holbrook, New York.  Plats were examined, the abutter list was examined and they went through the checklist.  There were abutters needing to be added to the list, corrections made to the plats and a check submitted for the LChip fee.  As yet they have not been received.   A hearing of the application scheduled for July 11, 2023., and required notices posted and mailed.

Consultation – Valis and Schneider - Subdivision

Steven Heyliger, acting as agent for Robert Vallis and Diane Schneider, presented a proposal for a two-lot subdivision on North Road, Map 2, Lot 8C.  He had submitted a similar proposal at a consultation in 2021 but the plan never progressed any further.  The present plan, intended to provide road frontage to both lots, showed a road and a circular cul-de-sac built to town road standards.   This was shown closer to one proposed lot rather than in the middle between the two.  There seemed to be enough buildable areas on each lot.  Board members thought it was a proposal that could be approved but it still created less desirable, very narrow lots.  If both owners agree and sign the application, a hearing date will be scheduled.   
Consultation – Garabedian - Subdivision

The Board secretary reported she had received an email from Richard Garabedian asking to be put on the agenda to discuss a three-lot subdivision proposal.  He was put on the agenda for tonight’s meeting, but he has not come to the meeting or sent any information.

Diane Allard inquired about consultations and hearings of proposals and how they are conducted.  It was explained there are state RSAs and the Planning Board’s procedures and regulations that are followed.  Documents outlining those procedures are available on the town’s website and at the town office as well as a checklist to ensure the final plat for a subdivision or boundary line adjustment includes all the necessary information before approval.  It is a two-step process; the application must be accepted as being complete and only then is approval or conditional approval considered.  Mark Gross said he found it was important to be patient and observe the process as the Board deals with a proposal and application to understand how it works.

There was also a short discussion and final agreement to make sure each person speaking is given an opportunity to be heard in an orderly way.  Persons, other than Board members, who are attending the meeting need to be recognized by the Chairman before being allowed to speak. 

Communications
Board members discussed how to improve communications between its own board and the Select Board after the confusion over the handling of building permits.  There is no question the Select Board is the only one with authority to approve such permits.   Jason Call made the motion to request copies of approved building permits, seconded by Michael Meehan.   Jason Call, Michael Meehan, Gil Finch, Diane Allard voted aye, Mark Gross and Mike Smith voted nay.  Discussion continued.   Board members still felt it is important for all the town’s boards, commissions, and departments to understand a range of issues, not just building permits, to communicate, and improve relations for the good of the town.  Jason Call made the motion before requesting copies of building permits, the Planning Board request a joint meeting with the Select Board, maybe on a regular schedule if that may be possible or determined to be needed, for a discussion.  The motion was seconded by Diane Allard.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary was asked to notify the Select Board of this request.      
             Unfinished Business

The Board returned to their work on formulating new regulations for campgrounds.  But a discussion developed about where campgrounds fit into the master plan recently adopted.  Should more campgrounds really be allowed in the town.  If not, the Board is wasting it’s time developing additional standards.  Campgrounds are not specifically listed under Special Exceptions in the Land Use Ordinance but could be considered as tourist accommodations and lodging or a commercial business.  Some felt additional regulation was needed to guide the boards in their decision making.  Should a warrant article be written to settle these questions.  Because of the lateness of the hour discussions were tabled to the next meeting.
Jason Call asked to quickly return to the subject of short-term rentals.  There has been a court ruling on the suit involving the town of Conway and how short-term rentals are regulated.  He said the town of Whitefield is studying the decision to determine the direction they should take.  He had a copy of the actual decision and the Board secretary quickly made copies and distributed them to Board members to read.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is July 11, 2023.
Michael Meehan made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jason Call.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board  
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